[image: ]		[image: ]
[bookmark: _GoBack]JOINT MEDIA RELEASE
Australia partners with Habitat for Humanity Fiji for essential water and sanitation services to 35 cyclone-affected communities
Thursday 31 March 2016
The Australian Government has funded Habitat for Humanity (HFH) Fiji to provide FJD 426,000 in essential water and sanitation services to 35 communities affected by Tropical Cyclone Winston in Tailevu, Ra and Tavua. Australian High Commissioner, Margaret Twomey, and Habitat for Humanity Fiji National Director, Masi Latianara, today signed a partnership agreement confirming this support. 
As more families return to their communities, sanitation and water services are increasingly becoming a higher priority. Over 13,000 people living in cyclone-affected communities will benefit from this assistance.  
As part of this assistance, Habitat for Humanity Fiji will deliver emergency repairs to water supply systems to ensure the safe and reliable supply of water to communities and help improve sanitation and hygiene. Toilets will be designed to ensure accessibility for women, children, and people with a disability.  In addition, Habitat for Humanity will distribute 2,000 shelter relief kits in hard-hit areas from Tavua to Tailevu, providing immediate shelter support to 8,000 people in the Western Division. 
“People have resorted to temporary pit toilets for instance and are in urgent need for normal water supply to be restored,” said Habitat for Humanity Fiji National Director Masi Latianara. Habitat for Humanity Fiji will also be conducting water, hygiene and sanitation training following the restoration work in affected areas.
The Australian Government has also funded Habitat for Humanity Fiji to procure and distribute large tents to support the restoration of agricultural production and distribute vital fast growing crop seeds, seedlings and plant cuttings across the Western Division - a major concern for the Ministry of Agriculture and local communities. These tents have been distributed to workers whose homes or offices have been damaged. They also provide storage space for equipment, seed rations, seedlings and plant cuttings to help restore farms in the affected areas.
Australian High Commissioner, Margaret Twomey, said “the Australian Government is pleased to partner with Habitat for Humanity to help local communities affected by Tropical Cyclone Winston.  Habitat for Humanity is working closely with the Fiji Government and the cluster system to ensure all projects are aligned with the needs being identified.” 
The Australian Government will continue to work closely with the Fiji Government to ensure the recovery and rehabilitation of affected communities. //ENDS
For further information: 
Mere Nailatikau – Media & Communications, Australian High Commission: (679) 707 1258 / (679) 338 8381, Merewalesi.Nailatikau@dfat.gov.au / Public-Affairs-SUVA@dfat.gov.au
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